Revised

January 9, 2014


The regular meeting of the Congregation Council of Saint Paul’s Evangelical Lutheran Church, Ardmore, Pennsylvania, was held on Thursday, January 9, 2014, at 7:15 pm at Bill Henderson's home.

CALL TO ORDER


William Henderson, President, called the meeting to order at 7:15 pm.


Present were Senior Pastor Harry W. McDowell, Joy Baxter, Laura Bickert Ciarlello, William Henderson, Andrew Horn, George Koerner, Stuart Krissinger, Robert Penne, Mark Pierce, Helene Roth, Jason Sack, Andrew Vickrey and R.J. Weldon.  

There were no absences. 

DEVOTIONS


  Pastor McDowell led Council in devotions wishing all a Happy New Year that is new in Christ. Council should "always remember no matter what the hour, day or century, Jesus Christ is the same, yesterday, today and forever". 

PRESENTATION OF THE MINUTES



  Helene Roth presented minutes of the regular meeting of the Congregation Council on December 12, 2013.  She moved –



That these minutes be approved.

Seconded, and on vote taken, the minutes were approved as presented.

REPORTS: In addition to regular business, Council was directed to summarize their committee's  

                    highlights of 2013.


Senior Pastor:  Pastor McDowell submitted a written report, copy attached.  


         Pastor Skip reported that Christmas Eve attendance was 611 in 2013 in comparison to 593 in 2012.

         Vacation Bible School will be June 23-27, 2014. The theme is "Son Treasure Island". 
Claudia Muller and Melissa Gale have begun planning.



The Lutheran Youth Gathering will be held in Detroit in July 2015. 


Administration:  There was no meeting and no written report.



Staff Personnel:  The Staff Personnel had no meeting and no written report. 



Bob Penne reported that although Karen Spielman left St. Paul's employ in 2013, Carisa Cantor has been a great asset to the church staff. 


Bob reported that Millie would reduce her hours to 24 hours per week after Easter, working Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday. Carisa will work full days on Monday and Friday and 6 hours each on Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday for a total of 36 hours per week.


Social Ministry Committee:   The Social Ministry Committee did not meet in January; however, Laure Bickert Ciarlello submitted a written report, copy attached. 


Laura Ciarlello reported that some of the positives for the Social Ministry Committee in 2013 was that Aid for Friends experienced a large increase in participation and donations in 2013, the refugee resettlement was time consuming, but inspiring to those involved, and that the Cooking for the Hungry program is a big plus for the Committee and the church. It is a self-directed program and runs very smoothly. The committee applied for a grant for the program from Thrivent and will receive $0.50 for every dollar raised up to $5000.00.


Laura also reported that although the Social Ministry Committee is very busy and involved, there are many programs and some seem to get "lost in the shuffle".


Technology Committee:  The Technology Committee did not meet in January. Andrew Vickrey submitted a written report, copy attached.

Andrew reported that the Website is up and running email contacts will be managed with Mail Chimp, and that updates to Google calendar will continue to be managed by Andrew.


The Committee's focus in 2014 will be to improve and streamline the process to add content to the Website.


Worship and Music Committee:  The Worship and Music Committee did not meet in January; however, Helene Roth submitted a written report, copy attached. 



Helene Roth reported that although there were many positive Committee activities in 2013, a favorite worship service during the year is the Lessons and Carols service during Advent. All of the choirs participate and Council commended the youth and handbell choirs in particular.


Since the Lessons and Carols service is so well liked, Council discussed the possibility of having similar services at other times throughout the year. Helene Roth agreed to bring it up in Committee. 

Property Committee: Although the Committee had no formal meeting, Bill Henderson submitted a written report, copy attached.  


Bill reported that the Committee accomplished many repairs and maintenance activities throughout 2013 - painting, upkeep of the rental houses, new windows, and more. The bell tower continues to be a concern of the Committee and the staff and Committee will maintain a watchful eye on the repair and possible leaks.


Treasurer:  Andy Horn submitted a Treasurer's report, copy attached prior to the meeting. 


Andy reported that $30,000.00 was transferred from the Endowment Fund to cover the deficit and this was less than in previous years.  Increased giving in January by Council members helped smooth out the budget.


Finance Committee:  The Finance Committee met on January 2, 2014. George Koerner submitted a written report, copy attached.  


George reported that 2013 was a good year for stocks and bonds and this was reflected in the  church's investments.  


An item of concern for the Committee was the fraudulent use of the St. Paul's credit card. The Committee will draft a procedure for the card's future use. 


The Committee remains concerned about the need for volunteers for the counting teams. The Committee will try to enlist new volunteers. 


George Koerner presented the following motions –

1. That up to $30,000.00 be withdrawn from the Endowment Fund to cure the 2013 
                    budget deficit in the operating account for St. Paul's.  



The motion was seconded and on vote taken was approved unanimously.  


2. That $93,720.00 be withdrawn from the Endowment fund to support the 2014 
                   operating budget. (This recommendation is consistent with St. Paul's Bylaws of the 
                   withdrawal of up to 7% of the average of the past three years of the Endowment 

    Fund). 



The motion was seconded, and on vote taken, was approved unanimously.


3. That $20,000.00 be transferred into the Citizen's Bank account from the Endowment 
                    Fund  the first week of January, 2015.  (This will help with January's bills until the 
                    "official" transfer of funds that will be voted on at the 2015 annual meeting).



The motion was seconded, and on vote taken, was approved unanimously.


4. That the 2014 Unified Budget of $719,910.00 be approved.  


The  motion was seconded. Council discussed the budget and all committee line items are flat except for increases in staff salaries. Staff will realize an increase of 2%. 


On vote taken, the motion was approved unanimously. 


Cemetery Committee:  There was no Committee meeting and no written report.  Mark Pierce reported that there has been little activity with the Committee because there were no deaths and no burials recently. The past year's actions include repairing the driveway, hosting the Memorial Day parade and moving the Cemetery office to the main church office. 


Stewardship Committee:  The Stewardship Committee did not meet, however a written report was submitted.  Copy attached.  


Jason Sack reported that the 2013 Stewardship campaign was successful and there was an increase in participation and pledges.  


The Committee hopes to keep stewardship in the forefront throughout the year not just during the fall of 2014. 


   Christian Education Committee:  The Committee had no meeting and no written report was submitted. 


Stuart Krissinger reported that 55 children participated in the Sunday School Christmas Pageant on December 22, 2013. 


Families with Medium Children baked cookies for college students on December 15, 2013 and there has been an increase in activities with the involvement of Pastor Schramm and Pastor Linderman. 


Evangelism Committee:  The Evangelism Committee did not meet in December; however, Joy Baxter submitted a written report, copy attached. 


The Evangelism Committee runs many programs and some of the projects are resumption of the online pictorial directory, the weekly sandwich board of church events, new banners in the cemetery, the outreach table at local running races, the Ministry Fair, as well as "Bring a guest to church Sundays".


Joy Baxter has initiated many novel and imaginative projects and programs to increase attendance and participation among church members and all on Council expressed appreciation for her hard work.


  
Strategic Planning and Development - 2013-2014


a. Increase Attendance and Engagement - nothing to report


b. Pastoral Care at an Appropriate Level - nothing to report


c. Capital Campaign Update – David Wilson will make a brief report at the Annual 

    Meeting announcing the "Building on Blessings" Capital Campaign. The \
      

       subcommittee will continue to meet and will create a brochure, develop a timeline of 
       events, and create a more focused action plan.  


 OUTSTANDING BUSINESS

Ad-Hoc Committee on Council Nominees for 2014-2016 term:





       Kevin Clouse





       Paul DeLomba 

                                        Andy Horn
                                                       Josephine Norquist 
NEW BUSINESS/CORRESPONDENCE


Joy Baxter expressed concern that the Property and Cemetery Committees do not have many members. The Property Committee is comprised of Bill and Barb Henderson and the Cemetery Committee members are by and large St. Paul's employees. She feels that these committees should actively recruit St. Paul's members to offer different perspective to the committees and to enhance church life. Council agreed to revisit this with the new Church Council. 

    The St. Paul's Annual Meeting will be held on Sunday, February 2, 2014 following worship. 

NEXT COUNCIL MEETING


 The February Council Meeting will held be on Thursday, February 6, 2014 at 7:15 p.m. in the Kugler Room.  

CLOSING PRAYER AND ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business to come before the Council, it was moved –



That the meeting be adjourned.


Seconded and, on vote taken, the motion carried.  The meeting was adjourned at 9:25 pm following the Lord’s Prayer.


                     HELENE A. ROTH, Secretary
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